

July Meeting Highlights


Thirty-six Waterways members and guests gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the July 13th meeting. Fred Goldsmith introduced colleague Rich Ogrodowski of Blumling & Gusky.
Coast Guard News
· CDR Briggs introduced CAPT John Bingaman, the new Sector Commander in Louisville who oversees all Coast Guard operations in the Pittsburgh, Huntington, Louisville, and Paducah zones. CAPT Bingaman took a few moments to address the membership. He also introduced LCDR Russell Holmes, the new Executive Officer and Alternate Captain of the Port here in the Pittsburgh zone.

· Terror Bombings in London: Immediately following notification of the terrorist bombings in London that occurred last Thursday, the Coast Guard in Pittsburgh got in touch with contacts from the FBI and other representatives from the Homeland Security Department to assess potential impacts on local waterways users.  CDR Briggs met with the Senior Agent in Charge of the Pittsburgh FBI and other executive members of the Joint Terrorism Task Force (JTTF) that morning to get the most up-to-date assessment of the situation, risks to the local area, and to develop local response strategies.  Plans are in place for members of the JTTF to rapidly coordinate LE agencies’ response to actual terrorist incidents or other situations that may elevate threat conditions in the local area.

· Coast Guard Boardings: CDR Briggs had a good meeting 3 weeks ago with half a dozen representatives from the Waterways Association to clarify the focus of the Coast Guard’s safety and security boardings.  They came to a good common understanding of what the Coast Guard commonly looks for in verifying compliance with safety and security regulations.  Essentially, the Coast Guard boarding teams are looking for compliance with the vessel’s security plan (if one is required) and ensuring that there is no gross non-compliance with pollution prevention, firefighting, lifesaving, and safety regulations.  Boardings are designed to take 30 minutes or less and do not require a towboat to wakeup sleeping crewmembers or stop transiting.

· Waterway Events: CDR Briggs appreciated industry’s cooperation with safety measures in place for the Jimmy Buffet Concert several weeks ago and the Pittsburgh Regatta and 6 other firework events we had over the 4th of July.  The Bass Master’s Classic is the last major marine event scheduled for the summer.  He does not see any major impacts on waterways users other than some congestion at Point State Park for the launching of the event around 0700 on the 29th, 30th and 31st of July and some priority lockage that the USACOE has established.  No safety zones or other controls will be in place.

· Waterways Action Plan: As CDR Briggs has mentioned on several occasions, in cooperation with RIETF, the USACOE, and AWO, the Coast Guard is working to update and consolidate each area’s Waterways Action Plan for responding to high water and low water events.  A local committee is being put together consisting of representatives from the Waterways Association, the Army Corps of Engineers and the Coast Guard to develop the Pittsburgh area annex to the Western Rivers Waterways Action Plan.

· T/V Riding Program: CDR Briggs requires all of his incoming personnel to take a ride aboard a Towboat during their first few months in the office; he also enjoys the opportunity to get out himself.  WA members have been very generous in offering to provide Coast Guard members the chance to ride aboard their boats. 
Army Corps of Engineers

Rich Lockwood presented the attached report to the membership.  (See Attach1)& (See Attach2)

Jerry Barnes (incoming USACE Chief of Operations in Washington, DC) addressed the membership.  He acknowledged the great working relationship with the Coast Guard and the Waterways Association.  He will be working toward a risk/reliability concept to prioritize O&M budget monies.  This concept seeks input from industry members as to where the dollars need to be spent.  He also acknowledged the great USACE senior team in Pittsburgh for their work & dedication.
National Weather Service

William Drzal presented the attached report.  (See Attach1)

Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
· PPC River Shuttle - The Port of Pittsburgh River Shuttle has completed seven weeks of operations. We’ve had 3,542 riders/trips for an average of 18.6 riders/trips per hour.

· SmartLock - We have completed SmartLock testing on the Sea Ark. We had one opportunity to run it once on the DL Johnson with a very favorable pilot reaction. After a second successful run on the DL Johnson, we will schedule inspections by Mon, River, Ingram and Consol with the idea of putting it on their vessels for a three-month trial period.

The Pittsburgh District of the USACE has agreed to buy the lock-side unit already installed at Emsworth and a tow-side unit for the Sea Ark so we will be better able to control demonstration tests.  We had dinner last night with Gerry Barnes who will be USACE-HQ Chief of Operations and we believe that SmartLock will have a future on the Ohio River. One job will be to ensure that skeptical pilots get a chance to use this so they can advise their companies.

· Public Education/Locks and Dams - The Post-Gazette Seventh Edition ran an excellent story on the “Woefully slow pace of construction on the Mon River Project.” As you know, the completion date for the project is now somewhere at 2019+.

· Locks and Dams Stakeholders Group - We have had the first meeting of the Locks and Dams Stakeholders Group with the USACE- Pittsburgh District. In addition to Mark Devinney, Deane Orr, James Guttman and Peter Stephaich, we had shippers and Labor and Engineering firms. The idea is to recreate the broader community support for our projects. We will be working on a five-year plan to get more money four our projects, but also to try to ensure that all of the money we get will be spent for the purposes they were intended.

· As you know, the House and Senate versions of the Appropriations bills have different amounts set for our projects. The house has $50.8 million for the Lower Mon, $15 million for Emsworth emergency repairs and $0 for the EDM study. The Senate’s version has $46 million for the Lower Mon, $15 million for Emsworth and $25 million for the EDM study. This provides us with an excellent opportunity to urge our congressional delegation to weigh in with the conferees. Obviously, if we get $0 for the EDM study, we lose another year or more on that critical situation. Equally important, however, is that, if we get the $50 million for the Lower Mon this year, and a like amount next year, then we can complete the Charleroi lock wall contract in four years instead of five and build the capacity for trying to complete it all by 2016.

· In related news, WRDA is up for a vote on an amendment that would effectively cut out improvements on the upper Mississippi with a 35 million/ton trigger. WCI is urging all of us to call house staffers early this afternoon to urge the amendment be killed.

Navigation Committee Report
Dick Ehringer reported that he will be meeting with the Turnpike Commission regarding the bridge (above Lock 2) recommendation. Dick also addressed the local committee that CDR Briggs is putting together to update and consolidate the Pittsburgh area Waterways Action Plan for responding to high water and low water events.  The current plan is good but the committee will be working on fine tuning the document.
Legislative Committee Report

Deane Orr was not able to attend the meeting.  However, Jim McCarville did address all the legislative issues under Item #5.
Other Meeting Comments


Mark Devinney thanked everyone for their attendance to the meeting.  With no other business to discuss, the meeting was concluded.
August Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for August 10th at the 911th Air Force Reserve Base Picnic Pavilion.  This meeting will be joint meeting with RTOA.  Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Tuesday, August 2, 2005 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting. 
**Individuals attending the 911th Membership luncheon must provide photo ID at the security gate to gain entrance to the base.  A listing of attendees must be faxed to the security gate prior to the function.  Please make your reservations by the deadline.
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Joint Membership Meeting with RTOA

911th Air Force Reserve Club Picnic Pavilion

August 10, 2005 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon:

  Menu:
Picnic Buffet

  Cost:
$15/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

WAP Member: _________

RTOA Member: _________

Please respond by Tuesday, August 2nd to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 285-8347

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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